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May 5, 2020 
 
Patrick Ngai, CPA, MST - Audit Manager 
Abbott, Stringham & Lynch 
1530 Meridian Avenue, 2nd Floor 
San Jose, CA  95125 
 
Re: Rocky Mountain Power’s 2018 Annual Report of the Blue Sky Program; 

Docket No. 19-035-14 and 
 Rocky Mountain Power’s 2019 Annual Report of the Blue Sky Program;  

Docket No. 20-035-16 
 
Dear Mr. Ngai: 
 
 I am providing the following information in response to your April 20, 2020 e-mail 
request for information. PacifiCorp does business in Utah as Rocky Mountain Power (RMP). 
The Public Service Commission of Utah (PSC) approved RMP’s Blue Sky program and requires 
RMP to file an annual report on the Blue Sky program. This report is reviewed by the Division 
of Public Utilities (DPU), a state agency, and other interested parties. RMP’s 2018 Annual 
Report of the Blue Sky Program for the period of January 1 through December 31, 2018 (filed on 
March 29, 2019), the DPU comments on the 2018 Annual Report, RMP’s reply comments, the 
PSC’s letter acknowledging the 2018 Annual Report, and the DPU’s review and audit of RMP’s 
2018 Blue Sky program dated August 5, 2019 can be found at the following link: 
https://psc.utah.gov/2019/03/29/docket-no-19-035-14/   

In its comments on the 2018 Annual Report of the Blue Sky Program, DPU stated the 
2018 Annual Report “substantially complies with [PSC] Orders and adheres to the [PSC]’s 
reporting requirements. [DPU] recommends [RMP] provide the number of project applications 
received and rejected prior to the [PSC] acknowledging [RMP]’s 2018 Blue Sky Annual 
Report.” On May 14, 2019, RMP filed the requested information and on May 15, 2019, the PSC 
acknowledged the Updated Report as complying with the PSC reporting requirements. In the 
August 5, 2019 comments accompanying DPU’s 2018 Audit Report of RMP’s Blue Sky 
Program, DPU stated “During the [DPU]’s review we found [RMP] to be in general compliance 
with the rules and regulations set forth by the [PSC]. It appears the program follows good 
business practices and is using accounting and controls that are adequate and practical.” 

https://psc.utah.gov/2019/03/29/docket-no-19-035-14/
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RMP filed its 2019 Annual Report of the Blue Sky Program (for the period of January 1 
through December 31, 2019) with the PSC on March 26, 2020. This report is currently 
undergoing review. All documents related to this filing can be found at 
https://psc.utah.gov/2020/03/26/docket-no-20-035-16/ 

  I hope this information is of help to you. Please let me know if I can be of further 
assistance. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#313515 

 
cc: Jana Saba, RMP 
 Chris Parker, DPU 

https://psc.utah.gov/2020/03/26/docket-no-20-035-16/

